
【感想】I would like to express my utmost gratitude to Kyodokai for granting me the 

fund to attend the biennial conference – “10th Clean Air Asia conference (Better Air 

Quality 2018)” in Kuching, Malaysia. It was a great opportunity for me to meet up 

experts who work on improving the air quality for better health of the people. In the 

conference, I presented about “Needs for more scientific evidence on air pollution 

studies in Malaysia”. We had good discussions in the session, with some other 

researchers shared about their work. Indeed, commitment from all countries is one of 

the essential efforts in near future. Besides, I joined some interesting sessions such as 

the BenMAP workshop, Better Air Quality with Child Friendly Cities and Learning 

from the case of India. It is inspiring to see how the multidisciplinary integration had 

worked in implementation of policies based on scientific evidence with support of their 

local authorities. I also grabbed the opportunity to meet with our project collaborators 

and we had a fruitful discussion to proceed the project. I believe that the learning 

process does not stop here, as there are much that still can be done in moving towards 

better environment, health and well-beings.  


